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Marin, Carolina

From: Nowakowski, Erika <ENowakowski@newhaven.edu>
Sent: Tuesday, February 1, 2022 4:26 PM
To: Del Ciampo, Joseph
Cc: Saley, Patrick; Fuller, Deborah
Subject: Letter of Support for Rules Committee from the JJPOC 
Attachments: JJPOC Letter of Support to Rules Committee Jan. 2022.pdf

Hello Mr. DelCiampo, 

Attached please find a letter of support from the Chairs of the Juvenile Justice Policy and Oversight Committee to the 
Rules Committee in reference to supporting the IOYouth Taskforce’s recommendation that court handling decisions be 
based on a risk/needs screen assessments – known as risk-based case handling.  

Please let me know if there is anything else you may need. 

Thank you, 
Erika 

Erika Nowakowski 
Associate Director of 
TOW YOUTH JUSTICE INSTITUTE 

Henry C. Lee College of Criminal Justice and Forensic 
Sciences 
University of New Haven 
300 Boston Post Rd. West Haven, CT 06516 

T: 
C: 
E: 
W: 

203-932-1257 
860-944-2640 
ENowakowski@newhaven.edu 
www.towyouth.newhaven.edu  

 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE :: This email message and any documents, files, or previous e-mail messages attached to it is 
for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized 
review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by 
reply email and destroy all copies of the original message.  
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Representative Toni Walker 

 

 

January 12, 2022 

 

 
Rules Committee of the Superior Court 
P.O. Box 150474 
Hartford, CT 06115 
 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

The Juvenile Justice Policy and Oversight Committee (JJPOC) has reviewed proposed changes 
to the Practice Book and would like to express support for the amendments. These amendments 
were distributed to the JJPOC members via email on November 3, 2021 and again on December 
21, 2021. The JJPOC has worked in partnership with the Council of State Governments and 
supports the recommendations of the Improving Outcomes for Youth (IOYouth) Task Force, 
including strategic diversion of juvenile delinquency cases from the formal court process. 
Amendments to Sections 27-1A and 27-4A regarding non-judicial handling at certain 
delinquency cases will allow decisions to be based on risk/needs screen assessments, rather than 
charge. As the previous chairs of the IOYouth Task Force, we understand the importance of this 
step and approve of its implementation.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Secretary Melissa McCaw 
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